
STATE OF ALABAMA 

COUNTY OF ETOWAH 

 

CITY OF RAINBOW CITY-SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING-MARCH 29, 2019  

 

The City Council of the City of Rainbow City, Alabama, met in special session at City Hall at 

8:00 a.m., and upon roll call by City Clerk, Beth Lee, the following members answered 

present:  Mayor Terry John Calhoun, Anita Bedwell, Bobby McCartney, Rodney Prickett, Larry 

Keenum, and Rick Hill.  A public notice was posted on March 26, 2019 and was emailed to 

each Council member for this meeting.  The same constituting a quorum of the City Council, 

the following business was transacted.  The meeting was called to order by Mayor Calhoun.   

 

1. Mayor Calhoun stated that this special meeting was to post an Administrative 

Assistant position (with Court duties as needed) in the Building Dept. for 10 days 

to end on Monday, April 8, 2019.  Anita Bedwell moved and Rick Hill seconded the 

motion.  Mayor Calhoun stated all in favor say aye.  All ayes.  Mayor Calhoun 

declared the motion carried. 

 

2. Mayor Calhoun stated to post a full-time position in the Revenue Dept. for 10 

days to end on Monday, April 8, 2019.  Rick Hill made a motion for Guyla Perry to 

be the full-time employee effective Friday, March 29, 2019 at $12.50/hr.  Larry 

Keenum seconded the motion.  Mayor Calhoun stated all in favor say aye.  All 

ayes.  Mayor Calhoun declared the motion carried.  Rick Hill stated that he would 

like a policy that states a part-time employee can be made full-time without 

having to post the position if the Council so chooses and that it could be added as 

an amendment to the handbook that is currently being revised. 

 

3. Mayor Calhoun announced an Animal Control contract between the City of 

Rainbow City and City of Attalla to house their animals while the Etowah County 

Humane Society was temporarily closed.  Anita Bedwell moved to give the Mayor 

authority to sign the contract.  Rick Hill seconded the motion.  Mayor Calhoun 

stated all in favor say aye.  All ayes.  Mayor Calhoun declared the motion carried. 

 

4. Mayor Calhoun discussed his meeting at the MPO/TCC this week, new procedures 

with projects in the MPO and grants. 

 

5. Mayor Calhoun asked the Council if they would like Ralph Burke to appear before 

the Council to discuss the Etowah County Mega Sports Authority.  The Council 

was unanimous to this.  Mr. Burke discussed the upcoming legislation, 

membership, legal notice, road construction, and Tourism Board.  Discussion 

followed.   

 

There being no further business to come before the Council, Anita Bedwell made a 

motion to adjourn. 

 

Time Adjourned:  8:43 a.m. 

     ______________________________ 

     Beth Lee, City Clerk/Treasurer 

 

      

     ______________________________  

     Terry John Calhoun, Mayor 

 

  


